Attendance: Janet McKnight, Jessica Rioux, Melissa Horsley, Allison Robinson, Mr. Bennett, Jake Fehr Meeting called to order at 7:10pm

No meeting minutes to approve (last meeting did not make quorum.)

Treasurer's Report \$ 4482.11

Correspondence was reviewed and fundraising was set to start again in September 2017. LGS will approach smaller community groups to help achieve minimum order goals.

Last fundraising event for the 2016/2017 year will be "LGS Community Day" on May 27, 2017 introducing our new playground equipment.

LGS approached the East side about joint efforts in fundraising to benefit all students. The East side declined to participate in "door to door " sales but donated \$2000.00 towards projects normally funded by fundraising monies. These funds will be ear marked for east wing students. A thank you card will be sent to the Mennonite society for this donation.

Dunvegan end of the year trip has been rescheduled to June 21. Mennonite Society will provide a BBQ lunch for this trip.

Bylaws need to be found for both the School council and the Casino Acct. Council may consider amending one or both to make meeting requirements for meetings easier to be met. Jessica is working on this and eradicating past years collections of Council paperwork. Jessica is keeping nothing older than 7 years unless decided relevant to today's business.

Milk program /Breakfast Club Hot Lunches

The Mennonite Moms are providing hot lunches almost every second Wednesday with Parent Council providing chocolate milk to all kids. Mennonite Moms pay \$20 to \$30 out of pocket for expenses. LGS Parent Council will continue to support this by donating to help out of pocket expenses. Mennonite Moms are being invited to Mother's Day Tea as an "Extra Thank you"

Breakfast Program is also showing great success with the purchase of yogurt tubes being alternated with fresh fruit, kids are eating happily with little waste.

Lice checks

Approval has been sought from the east side and given to start checks on all students. Lice Check day is April 24 8:30am

New Business

With very heavy hearts we accepted the news of Janet McKnight retiring as principal this year and next year will be her last year of teaching.

The 2017/2018 school year calendar has been submitted and approved.

LGS Track and Field day is May 18, 2017 and Dixonville School has been invited. Canteen will be provided by LGS Parent Council.

Next Meeting: April 24, 2017@7pm

Adjournment @8:08pm

SCHOOL SOCIETY MEETING -CASINO MINS...MARCH 27, 2017

Attendance: Allison Robinson, Jessica Rioux, Melissa Horsley, Janet McKnight, MR Bennett

Called o order at 8:10

No mins to approve last meeting did not make quorum

Correspondence Info next Gain info sssioniven out

Agenda approved -Melissa Horsley

Additions to agenda; Jessica and Allison explained what was discussed at gain info session

Playground to use casino funds for playground installation a letter must be obtained from the school board and permission given by AGLC

-looking into pea gravel donation from inland cement

School maintenance will begin to install playground ASAP as weather allows. Hoping mid-April.

Jessica will be looking to update society bylaws as well as the use of proceeds list. Jessica will also set up an AGLC online account. Jessica will look into seeing if the School society-a) can be renamed (to confusing)

b) If we have a dissolution

clause.

Next Casino is set for fall 2018

Treasurers report \$13,105.24

Adjournment: 8:38pm